
SEPTEMBER 29, 2011 MINUTES  
 
ENFIELD HERITAGE COMMISSION  
 
Those in attendance: Suzanne Hinman, Celie Aufiero, Rebecca Stewart, Meredith Smith.  
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The approval of the August minutes was held over till next month; only Celie 
was here for August meeting.  
 
HISTORIC MARKER PROJECT: Suzanne updated the Commission on the wording for the marker. She 

has added the phrase ‘across Mascoma Lake’. Suzanne asked about funding. Meredith suggested she 
contact Steve Schneider and request town funding. Suzanne also asked about placement (where to put 
the sign). MCS suggested having two choices to present to the State. First choice: southwest corner of 
Main Street & Route 4; second choice: due south at corner of Main Street and Route 4 (Huse Park). All 
felt that the Historical Society should be contacted for a donation towards the marker. Rebecca suggested 
we go to the Selectboard and then to the Budget Committee to propose the town pay for the marker.  
 
STATE HISTORIC DISTRICT  
 
October 12 meeting will be at the Community Building. All Heritage members are urged to attend.  
 
ENFIELD CENTER TOWN HOUSE  
 
Meredith Smith has made two requests to Jim Taylor regarding painting of Enfield Center Town House 
with no response as yet. Celie and Rebecca will keep after Jim Taylor regarding the painting and the 
foundation. The painting needs to be done this fall and the foundation needs to be shored up. Celie is 
forming Enfield Center Town House Players.  
 
SHAKER BRIDGE OPENING FESTIVITIES  
 

There was no discussion on this. Matter tabled until next month’s meeting.  
 
EVA UPDATE  
 
October fall clean-up will be Saturday, October 1. Scarecrows will also be made and distributed around 
the Main Street area as fall decorations.  
 
ENFIELD SHAKER MUSEUM UPDATE  
 
It was announced that Mary and Tom Boswell will be leaving the Museum September 30. Mary has 
accepted a position at The Fells in Newbury, NH. The Harvest Festival will take place Saturday, October 
1 at the Museum. On Sunday, the Enfield Shaker Singers will give their final concert at 3 PM.  
 
 
OTHER BUSINESS  
 
Suzanne Hinman reminded everyone of the weekly (Sundays) historic walking tours during the month of 
October.  

 


